MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE ROOM COMMUNITY ROOM
November 9, 2020
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village Community Room on Monday, November 9, 2020.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Thompson, Stendahl, Nelson, Hanson and Bjerke.  
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on October 12, 2020, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:   

A. Village of Eleva Board Members:  Semingson and Aiona appeared from the Village of Eleva to discuss the need to have Brad Olson help with the Water reporting for them because of Mike Lokken retiring.  It was decided that the Village of Strum will bill Eleva for the time Olson puts in to doing the reports.
Reports from officers: 
A. Clerk’s Report:

a. Election Update:  The General Election went very well.  We had a 211 absentee ballots and great voter turnout.  This was the biggest election that we have had in Strum.  The day went without any incidents at all.
b. Operator’s License:  Kendra D. Urness – Countryside Cooperative -   A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Bjerke to approve the Operator’s License.  Motion carried.
Committees:  
A. Personnel Committee:
a. The Flexible Time off Report was reviewed.  Personnel Committee received and reviewed 16 applications for the Public Works position.  Stendahl stated that they will be setting up interviews for 6 candidates.
B. Finance:
a. A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Nelson to approve the 2021 Budget for the Village of Strum.  Motion carried.  

b. A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to set the Public Hearing for the 2021 Budget on Monday, November 30, 2020 at 6:30 pm.  Motion carried.

C. Miscellaneous:
a. Berge gave an update on the Viking pond.  The well estimate came to $18,687.00.  When the well is dug, the pond can be done as well.  Doug Tollefson gave a bid of $6,800.00 to fill in the portion that would not be used and to do the renovations.
b. The board suggested to send a Thank You to David & Michelle Wright for the building renovation at the 5th Avenue apartment building.
c. The scoreboard is up at Spangberg Field.

D. Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 4845 thru 4903.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to adjourn at 7:31 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk
